Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 5th May 2016
Present
Robin Burr, ,Penny D’Souza, Nigel Duffin, Andrew Jackson, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Dick Riches, Russell Constable, Jim Monk, Karen Loizou-Smith, Les Lidington
Apologies 
Keith Maund, Lisa Stone
Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 7th March 2016 were approved.

Matter Arising
A lockable filing cabinet has been set up for contracts, information forms etc.

Karen passed a list of key holders to Penny.  It was suggested the list could be held on the private section of the website.
Parent
Parents have started painting the boat deck changing rooms.
Volunteering
Lisa Is going to the Beavers Parents Picnic to recruit new parents. She has also identified someone keen to pick up social media.
Nigel is clarifying the list of admin jobs before getting volunteers.
Bridget’s husband Neil is keen to pursue kayaking (water-based activity volunteer).
GSL Report
All sections are thriving as per last meeting.

Financial 
We have £4466.18.00 in the current account and £4774.77 on deposit.
Report        
Approximately £1400 is ring fenced (camp money receipts).

The Executive Committee unanimously agreed that Karen Loizou-Smith, Tim Pullen, Robin Burr and Russell Constable will each have a debit card.


Karen will open an account at the Scout Shop so supplies can be paid for by cheque.
The current broadband is too slow so we are moving to Plusnet at £19 per month to include the phone line (which will be used for broadband, not phone).

I

It was agreed subs should be put up to £15.00 per month as it is four years since subs were last increased. Nigel will draft a letter for James to send out by post to all parents, telling them that subs are going up to £15 per term.

Mike has sent round a letter asking for Gift Aid forms where missing to be signed and returned.
Building report
The meeting agreed that Dick should go ahead with getting an electrical certificate, which starts at £500 +VAT and a list of those things which MUST be done, with costings.
Dick will also get costs (if not included above) for a new fuse board, sensor lights on stairs, entrance/exit override switch, replacing the ‘sticky’ switches and fixing the emergency light (which seems to be wrongly wired) over the door.
Dick reported that the reflective paint on the balcony is wearing off and needs to be redone to protect the bitumen underneath.  The cost will be approx. £50-£100.  The meeting agreed for this to be done.

Russell/Robin/Nigel will get Chris Stone to replace the cold taps in the toilets with push taps, as they currently get left on.
Parent volunteers will replace the missing loo seats in the gents and in the disabled toilets, and will treat the fence.


The planning application will be submitted this week – no problems are anticipated as Ruth has spoken to the neighbours, who have no objections.  The total cost of the work is quoted at £17950 + VAT.
Private Rowing
The meeting agreed to proceed with a trial period for this, with the conditions that the boats must be kept outside and must not impede outside access, any inside use must be by prior agreement, and the hirer must provide insurance.
The agreement will be reviewed after three months.

Paul will get a copy of our building insurance.
Equipment
Two of the coypu rudders are broken.
Two need new runners and stringers to stop leaks via screw holes.
Gigs need to go outside.
Need new mooring.
Russell will look for heavy duty dress rails for the buoyancy aids.
The meeting agreed to get buoyancy aids @ £37 each approx. including discount:


6 x M, 6 x L 8 x XL.
More can be bought if we are successful with the grant application.
Safety
Nothing to report.
Any Other     
Lisa is thinking about being an assistant leader for Beavers, but is
Business
thinking carefully as she already is doing such a lot.


Need to use the back yard space economically – get rid of unused or


dilapidated boats.



The meeting unanimously thanked Les for his unstinting hard work and 

great support, which has been much appreciated.

Future Dates
AGM





Monday 27th June
Family Activity Day (on the water)

Sunday 10 July


Next Exec Meeting



Monday 18th July
